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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  951-A
COMMITTEE:  Technology

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring direct telephone access to 911 service.

	SPONSORS: By Council Members Crowley, Eugene, Johnson, Mealy, Mendez, Palma, Gibson, Rosenthal, Kallos, Dromm and Borelli



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 951-A would require that, by May 1, 2019, existing multi-line telephone systems accessible to the public in certain businesses and City agencies have direct telephone access to 911, such that a prefix is not required prior to dialing 911. New multi-line phone systems within covered business and agencies must be pre-configured to directly dial 911.  This law would also require that each such telephone system be configured to provide notification of a central location for which emergency personnel can respond to a 911 call placed on the telephone system.

Upon receipt of a complaint, covered businesses found to have failed to comply with this legislation’s requirements would be issued a notice of violation by the designated administering agency.  If a covered business fails to correct the violation within 30 days after issuance of the notice would be subject to a civil penalty of $250 for the first violation and $500 for each subsequent violation.  Covered business would not be subject to a civil penalty if it establishes that the requirements of this legislation would be unduly and unreasonably costly.

EFFECTIVE DATE:    This local law would take effect immediately

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: N/A

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES:  It is anticipated that there would not be an impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  Existing resources would be used to comply with the requirements of this legislation.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council  
				New York City Office of Management and Budget
			
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	John Russell, Unit Head
				 			
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Eric Bernstein, Counsel
				Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on October 15, 2015 as Intro. No. 951 and referred to the Committee on Technology. The legislation was considered at a hearing on June 17, 2016 and was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 951-A, will be voted on by the Committee on Technology at a hearing on May 22, 2017. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 951-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 24, 2017. 
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